Kanosh Town Corporation held the regular council meeting on Wednesday, March 9, 2022, electronically and in the town office at 7:35 p.m.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Councilmember: Brandon Stephenson, David Whitaker, Neil Shumway, and Hayden George, Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker and  Kanosh Town Clerk: Cindy Turner.

Others in attendance:  Town Employee Lorin Shumway, Stan Koyle, Star Cummings,     CERT Captain Geri Minton,  Planning and Zoning Chairman Ed Phillips, Trevor Davis, Jim Kooy, Jessica Whitaker, Josh Whitaker, Jack Bowers, Mathew Bowers Ben Coray, Mike Freeman, Bart Whatcott, and Kanosh Town Attorney Justin Wayment.
Mayor Scott McDonald welcomed everyone in attendance and opened the regular Kanosh Town Council meeting.
Mayor McDonald offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation.
Councilmember Brandon Stephenson led everyone in attendance in the Pledge of allegiance. 
Minutes of the February 9, 2022 meeting were read and were approved as amended through motion by Councilmember Neil Shumway, Councilmember Hayden George  provided a second to the motion, all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George - Aye
 
Warrants for March 2022 were read discussed and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Brandon Stephenson, Councilmember David Whitaker seconded the motion, all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

CERT
Kanosh CERT Captain Geri  Minton reported the CERT Mini-Conference is scheduled for Saturday, March 12 from 9:00 until 12:00 at 75 West Main in Delta.  This is a Free Event open to the public 14 years and older.   They will have 3 rotating 20-minute classes:
	1. Sandbagging (the proper way) 
	2.  Table Top Presentation (Search and Rescue)
	3.  Medical (Emergency First Aid)
With special guest speaker, State Fire Marshal, and Millard County Sheriff's  Office (Active Shooter).  There will be fun "prizes" for attending.  This is a great opportunity to know how to be more prepared for your family and to help your community.

Fire Dept: 
*Fire Chief Lorin Shumway stated Kanosh hosted the Fire District dinner last week and that went well.  
*Currently we have about 17 active firefighters, with a possibility of a couple more joining the department.  Various trainings for our volunteers are being planned.

Planning and Zoning: 
Planning Commission member Geri Minton stated following review of the current setbacks the  Planning Commission recommends implementing the following update to resolution 01-14-04

It was also noted that ordinance fees can be set by resolution.

On behalf of the Planning Commission Mrs. Minton presented the following building permits for approval: 
 Jim Kooy home:




Trevor Davis:  Shop  


Matthew Bower:  water and power Connection
Mr. Bower had the application complete for a water connection and a power connection, he also had the wastewater permit.

Councilmember Hayden George motioned in approval of each per permit as presented, Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded the motion, Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

Mayor Scott McDonald made the following recommend the following appointments to serve on the planning and zoning commission:
	Emmy Chevalier 
	Stoyan Kolev
Councilmember Brandon Stephenson motioned in approval of the appointments, Councilmember David  Whitaker provided a second to the motion,  Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye



Jessica Whitaker:
Mrs. Whitaker addressed the Council about the Kanosh Town Easter Celebration, Mrs. Jessica Whitaker and Mrs. Heidi MacFarlane have volunteered to spearhead the celebration.  They reviewed costs associated with the celebration and stated that over the last 5 years $200.00 has been allocated.  For the same number of children, the costs have increased to $300.00 to provide the same service and therefore requested Kanosh Town donate $300.00 for the celebration.  Kanosh Town Attorney  Justin Wayment donated $100.00 on the spot for the celebration and Mr. Bart Whatcott stated that he had been contacted by a townsperson wishing to donate $20.  Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to donate $200.00  to the Kanosh Town Easter Egg hunt, Councilmember Hayden George provided a second to the motion, Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

Note:  This Celebration is scheduled for Saturday, March 16 @ 10:00 a.m.

Dixie Power Contract:
The discussion will be tabled until April

Bid Contract for Weed Maintenance:
The discussion will be tabled until April.


Councilmember Hayden George motioned to ratify the decision to provide temporary power to CentraCom   Permanent power for  CentraCom will be pending a written agreement with Dixie Power. Councilmember Neil Shumway provided a second to the motion, all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

Ratify the adoption of the amendment to section 1-3 b of Ordinance 071002:
Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to ratify the adoption of the amendment to section 1-3 b of Ordinance 071002, Councilmember Hayden George provided a second to the motion, all Council members voted in favor as noted below through a roll call vote:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye



UAMPS Resolution Appointing UAMPS Member Representative:
In last month's meeting Council member Neil Shumway was appointed to serve as the Member Representative, however via email UAMPS responded:



Mayor Scott McDonald has now appointed Council member David Whitaker as our UAMPS Member Representative,  Councilmember Whitaker has agreed to this appointment.



Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to approve David Whitaker to the position of UAMPS representative for the Town of Kanosh, Councilmember Hayden George provided a second to the motion,   all Council members voted in favor as noted:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye


Appointment of Town Treasurer:
Mayor Scott McDonald commended the past Kanosh Town Treasurer, Karen Crook for her service contribution to the town, through her 46 years of service.  

Mayor Scott McDonald appointed DeniAnn Whitaker to serve as the new Kanosh Town Treasurer. Councilmember David Whitaker motioned in favor of the appointment, Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded, all Council members voted in favor as noted:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

Water Station:
This was an idea for water for the people who have had their well fail.   Currently, everyone has made arrangements independently enabling them to get some water.
Therefore further discussion has been tabled at this time.

Park and Cemetery:  
Councilmember Hayden George noted we may need a part-time employee to help with the park this summer.  Currently, a local woman is going in and cleaning up the park restrooms all on a volunteer basis.

24th  of July celebration:
Councilmember Hayden George is the Town's representative for the celebration this year.  When the other committee members are in place regular meetings in preparation for the celebration will commence.  

Electric Department:
Councilmember Neil Shumway will make contact with Brandon Cummings of Dixie Power in reference to the contract discussed in last month's meeting.

Roads:
Town Employee Lorin Shumway noted having some trouble with the snowplow cutting into the road, options to remedy this are currently being researched. 

Water Department:
Councilmember David Whitaker reported that the repairs have been made to the chlorinator.  For now, the water department is in good shape.

Dumpster:
To date, there has been no comment on the letter sent to the County in reference to the dumpsters last month.  However, they were working at the landfill site today.  If they instill the plan they have used at the Fillmore landfill site, the county will build a ramp to the dumpsters so that the access point is lower by a couple of feet which will allow our elderly citizens to dispose of their garbage without assistance.

Utility billings
Councilmember's reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to established Town policy.

Public comments: limit of 3 minutes each:
*Ed Phillips:  There is a recently built fence line built outside of the property owner's boundaries and we have vehicles that are in opposition to the encroachment ordinance.  Mr. Phillips urged the Council members to take a hard look at the encroachment ordinance and get the town cleaned up.  Mr. Phillips also stated that a couple of decades ago this was not a problem and it is not a problem in the outlying communities.  


*Bart Whatcott:  Echoed the concern about the junk on the streets.  Mr. Whatcott then questioned when his son, Cameron will be able to get water into his property?   The Kanosh Town Employee Lorin Shumway stated he will get it in by the end of this month.  

Old Business:
*Corn Creek project
Councilmember Brandon Stephenson reported everything is still moving forward!
They are coordinating with NRCS, Gerhart Cole has completed the Geotechnical study at the Debris basin,  continuing with Project planning, working on dam breach analysis and flood inundation study,  working on documenting alternatives for project features, bypass pipeline, flood channel, etc.  Working on Preliminary design of flood channel configuration and location and coordinating everything with CCIC and Kanosh Town.

*Culinary Well project
Councilmember Stephenson stated that conversation with the Division of Water Rights has brought progress to a temporary halt, the 2cfs water right needs to segregated from Corn Creek to Kanosh Town before the division can approve the change application.  Efforts are underway in working with CCI to get it cleared up so we can move forward again.  A lot of discussion about wanting costs for the projects.  The market for the project is extremely volatile.  Councilmember Stephenson noted that a test hole will run over $100,000.00, this is not covered by the grant.  Following a brief discussion Council members agreed to proceed with the project as outlined.

Councilmember Hayden George motioned to move into closed session at 9:25 p.m. to discuss pending litigation and  personnel issues  Councilmember Neil Shumway provided a second to the motion, Council members voted in favor as noted below through a roll call vote:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

Council resumed the regular Council meeting at 10:55 p.m.
 
Action on the closed session:
No action on pending litigation
 
Councilmembers discussed and feel that Town Employee Lorin Shumway is worthy of an increase of $5.00/ hour  =23$/hr.  as per the next pay period.  Councilmember Brandon Stephenson motioned to award Town Employee Lorin Shumway an increase of $5.00/hour, Councilmember Hayden George provided a second to the motion, Council members voted in favor as noted:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

           Neil Shumway: Abstained

There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.
 
 
  
Scott McDonald 				Cindy Turner,
Kanosh Town Mayor				 Kanosh Town Clerk
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Encroachment Ordinance
In reference to the purposed Encroachment ordinance:

ORDINANCENO. __#081104A.

AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING AN ENCROACHMENT ORDINANCE WITHIN THE SERVICE AREA
OF KANOSH TOWN, UTAH
It shall be unlawful to erect or maintain any building or structure, which encroaches on
any public road, street, street right-of-way, alley or other public property.
(1) shallbe unawtul 0 pask o placepersonal property, Which includes but s ot limited to RV taers,utty rlers,
nlcensed vehices, lvesock s, vestock fecd, o Frewood o storage purposes upo any public oad,stee, street ight-of
way, o allcy for more han ourten (14) conscuts days. Personal propery i vilation of this ordinance may bé impounded and
removed by Kassh Town Corporation. The cot of impoundment and removal shall b charged t the owne o peson who claims
the impounded property.

(2) Tushallbe nlawful 10 park any commercial deseltuck, which equies th coninualoperation f any motos nclucing.
refigeration units n residential aes. Temporiey paking o commercal diesltricks withno motors unning may be allawed on
Sieet right-of way (oL pavement) i esidetil aras i does ot Obsruet & motoit view of an nersection

PASSED AND ADOPTED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF KANOSH TOWN, STATE OF UTAH, ON THIS ___15th DAY OF
September 2004
KANOSHTOWN

Council member Scott Corry motioned to adopt Ordinance No #081144A, An Ordinance
adopting an encroachment ordinance within the service area of Kanosh Town, Utah,
Council member Liz Whitaker seconded, all in favor.




